Southern Methodist University Pallas, Texas

March 6, 1933

Dr. H. B. Stenzel
Department of Geology
The University of Texas
Austin, Texas

Dear Dr. Stenzel:

Your name has been submitted as one who might be interested in a TEXAS GEOGRAPHIC SOCIETY, the purpose of which will be to study and to disseminate knowledge of the geography end resources of Texas and related regions. At the suggestion of Dr. Robert T. Hill, a temporary organization has been effected, and plans are under way for the establishment of a permanent organization of this nature.

As temporary secretary, I have been asked to canvass a small select group, to ascertain their reaction to the plan, and I would appreciate your writing to me in regard to the following: (1) Do you favor the organization of a TEXAS GEOGRAPHIC SOCIETY? (2) Would you join such an organization, and support it by your own personal help? (3) Would you be willing to pay the annual dues of one dollar for the support of the Society? (4) Will you send me the names of at least five of your friends who would make appropriate members?

Hoping to hear from you in the near future, I am

Sincepely yours,

Edwin J Foscue Temporary Secretary

TEXAS GEOGRAPHIC SOCIETY

Address correspondence to:

Edwin J. Foscue Associate Professor of Geography Southern Methodist University Dallas. Texas